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Dear Chairman Martin:

JOE BARTON, TEXAS

RANKING MEMBER
RALPH M. HALL, TEXAS
J. DENNIS HASTERT, ILLINOIS
FRED UPTON, MICHIGAN
CLIFF STEARNS, FLORIDA
NATHAN DEAL, GEORGIA
ED WHITFIELD, KENTUCKY
BARBARA CUBIN, WYOMING
JOHN SHIMKUS, ILLINOIS
HEATHER WILSON, NEW MEXICO
JOHN B. SHADEGG, ARIZONA
CHARLES W. “CHIP” PICKERING, MISSISSIPPI
VITO FOSSELLA, NEW YORK
STEVE BUYER, INDIANA
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I commend you for issuing a notice on your specific proposal for a new newspaper
broadcast cross-ownership rule. This action moves the process forward and, unlike 2003, affords
interested parties an opportunity to comment formally. I have serious concerns, however, that the
timeline you have set forth is insufficient to allow for meaningful comment and evaluation of
comments on the proposed rule. First, the Commission is not affording interested parties the
opportunity to file reply comments on the proposal. Second, if the Commission adheres to your
stated deadline of December 18, 2007, for adopting a final rule, Commissioners will have just
one week to evaluate comments on the proposal.

Amending media ownership regulations, including a rule that has been on the books for
more than three decades, is a grave matter that deserves the Commission’s full and fair
consideration. I strongly urge you to give a matter of this import the complete analysis and

reflection it warrants.

I will reserve judgment on the merits of the proposal until I have had an opportunity to
evaluate the proposed rule and gain a greater understanding of its impact on competition,
localism, and diversity of viewpoints in the specific markets in question. I look forward to
learning more about the proposal at the hearing planned on this issue next month before this
Committee’s Subcommittee on Telecommunications and the Internet.

JOHN D. DINGELL
CHAIRMAN



The Honorable Kevin J. Martin

Page 2

cC:

The Honorable Joe Barton, Ranking Member
Committee on Energy and Commerce

The Honorable Edward J. Markey, Chairman
Subcommittee on Telecommunications and the Internet

The Honorable Fred Upton, Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Telecommunications and the Internet

The Honorable Michael Copps, Commissioner
Federal Communications Commission

The Honorable Jonathan Adelstein, Commissioner
Federal Communications Commission

The Honorable Deborah Taylor Tate, Commissioner
Federal Communications Commission

The Honorable Robert McDowell, Commissioner
Federal Communications Commission



